
  

 

 
 

 

JOINT PRESS RELEASE 
 
 
 
For Immediate Release  
March 28, 2022 
 

District of New Hazelton Resignation of Chief Financial Officer, and 
Village of Hazelton Hires New Chief Administrative Officer 

 
The Village of Hazelton is very happy to welcome Robyn Carlé as Chief Administrative Officer (CAO).  Ms. 
Carlé is resigning from her position of Chief Financial Officer with the District of New Hazelton. 
 
Ms. Carlé has 11 years of experience working in local government, which includes asset management, 
human resources, project management, and financial expertise. Robyn was born and raised in the Upper 
Skeena and has a keen understanding of the challenges faced by our community and its residents.  
 
The CAO is responsible for directing the day-to-day operations of the Village government, ensuring 
responsible spending, and aiding Council to realize their strategies and initiatives. Ms. Carlé has many 
years of experience carrying out these tasks and will bring her professionalism and adaptability to her 
new role with the Village.  
 
Ms. Carlé is expected to start at the Village of Hazelton on May 2nd, 2022.  
 
“On behalf of Council and staff, the District of New Hazelton offers their sincere congratulations to Ms. 
Carlé as she begins her new journey with the Village of Hazelton. Robyn has been a great asset to the 
District and her contributions will be missed.  We are thankful that under Ms. Carlé’s guidance and, in 
cooperation, with the Village’s Mayor and Council, we will be able to continue with the valuable 
partnership that we have forged with the Village of Hazelton.” 

-District of New Hazelton Mayor Gail Lowry 
 
“We are excited to have Robyn join our team at the Village, and know she will be a great fit.  Her 
experience will be invaluable to moving forward with Council's plans and projects in 2022 and beyond.” 

-Village of Hazelton Mayor Dennis Sterritt 


